



Volume 8, No. 21 Monday, July 9, 2014

Important Dates

Monday, August 4

Saskatchewan Day – University Closed

Sun. Aug 17 – Sat. Aug. 23
Based in Business

Monday, September 1

 $Labour\ Day-University\ Closed$

Tuesday, September 2

First Year Orientation – Faculty Session Time & Location tba

Wednesday, September 3

First day of Classes for Fall Term

Tues. Sept. 2 – Thurs. Sept. 4
Welcome Week

Friday, September 19 BSS Golf Tournament Deer Valley Golf Course

Friday, September 19

Hill Legacy Pin Ceremony 2:30 – 4:00 p.m. at the Terrace Building, #10 Research Drive

Friday, September 19

4:00 – 6:00 p.m. Leaders Council Meet & Greet event

Friday, October 10 Faculty Forum

Monday, October 13

Thanksgiving – University Closed

Wednesday, October 22

Accounting Fellowship Banquet

Thursday, October 30

Annual Hill Business Dinner



CFI Grant Success!

The Canadian Foundation for Innovation John R. Evans Leaders Fund (CFI-JELF) has agreed to fund the faculty's new Laboratory for Behavioural Business Research! The project's total value is \$417,781. CFI will contribute \$167,114 (40%) upon confirmation of provincial matching funds (40%). The remaining funds have been committed by the faculty (17%) and in-kind vendor donations (3%). **Lisa Watson** was the primary author of the application on behalf of the faculty as represented by our three official applicants **Sandeep Mishra**, **Adrian Pitariu** and **Haithem Zourrig**. **Devon Anderson** also played a major role in helping to design the space. Thanks also go to Dean **Andrew Gaudes** for committing to the project regardless of the grant application's success. If you would like more information about the application or the lab itself, please don't hesitate to ask any of those involved! The new lab space will be referred to as the LaBBR lab (pronounced labour) and our current plan is to open for business in Fall 2015!

In the News

- Andrew Stevens was featured in the *Leader Post* discussing the Temporary Foreign Worker Program on July 4 (A3).
 http://www.leaderpost.com/business/Temporary+Foreign+Worker+Program+research+lacking+prof/9994171/story.html
- **Andrew Stevens** was featured on the *U of R Homepage* on June 24 discussing his research on the Temporary Foreign Workers Program. http://www.uregina.ca/external/communications/feature-stories/current/fs-06242014.jpg.html
- **Bill Bonner** was interviewed by *CTV Regina's* Morning Live show on June 30 discussing Canada's Anti-Spam Legislation which came into effect July 1.
- The Faculty was featured in a one page ad in both the *Globe & Mail* (pg A14) and *Leader Post* (pg C9) on June 30. The ad highlighted the Hill & Levene Schools as well as Leaders Council the Advisory Boards for each School.

Alumni Service

Congratulations to Hill-Ivey Alumni **Kalen Emsley** on his appointment as a new board member of the RCMP Heritage Centre.

Congratulations!

- Congratulations to **Marilyn Staeseson** who is the proud grandma to grandson Carter Thomas John Wetsch. Baby Carter was born on Friday, June 27 at 11:29 a.m. weighing 7 lbs. Parents are Marilyn's daughter Brittney and son-in-law Travis.
- Congratulations to **Tatiana Levit** on becoming a Canadian citizen on July 4, 2014.

CMD Student

The Centre for Management Development is in the process of looking for their next Student Consultant Manager. Preference will be given to students in the coop program who can commit to a 4 to 8 month term. Please announce this opportunity in your classes and encourage students to apply with their resume and unofficial transcripts to **Craig Liu** at Craig.Liu@uregina.ca.

List of Conference Presentations

Summer issues of this newsletter will feature a list of conference presentations. If you have given a conference presentation since January, please send the citation details to **Kelly-Ann McLeod** so that we can recognize your research in the newsletter.

Walk Ins

This week's walk-in hours for Faculty and Staff with **Dean Andrew Gaudes** will be:

- Tues. July 8 8:00-9:00 am
- Wed. July 9 8:00-9:00 am **David Senkow** will be Acting Dean July 10 & 11.

JDC West Recognition

Congratulations to the Hill JDC West team who received an award from the Regina Food Bank at their

AGM/Tribute Luncheon on June 24th. Other businesses recognized included



Mosaic, Conexus and Sherwood Coop. JDCW was recognized for their time spent volunteering at the Food Bank since at least 2011. The team has spent over 1,000 hours volunteering with the Food Bank including sorting food and working at a variety of the events.

JDC West at the Legislature

The 2014 Hill JDC
West team was invited to the Legislative
Building on April 14.
During their visit
Minister Rob Norris congratulated the team on earning the title of School of the Year and Academic School of the Year in this year's competition.



MBA Study Tour



The International Study Tour to Finland and Estonia with 10 MBA students (combined MBA-International and Levene MBA programs) took place from May 10 to 21. The trip, led by **Ron Camp**, was a great success. Site visits included STX Finland (which was in the process of launching Mein Schiff 3), Turku Castle and the

Turku Museum Center, the Yara experimental farm (our consulting client), Aalto University business incubator, Technipol (Estonian business incubator) and the Estonian Museum of the Occupations. Students remarked that the site visits, discussions with managers, and brief consulting project further helped them to understand the importance of context for business success and to see how their studies in the program have given them an understanding of business and the ability to apply what they have learned in a meaningful way. This trip has also given several of them new ways to look at business and business development that could be applied in Regina.

Top photo: group at STX Finland shipyard in Turku

Right photo: students (Flora, Parisa, and Ruya) discussing their consulting report with Jaari, the marketing manager at Yara.

